ST. JAMES BULLETIN
FR. ANTHONY CHENDUMALLI, PASTOR
www.NEKansasCatholics.org
Facebook--NEKansas Catholics
Church Office: 1031 South 12" Street, Sabetha; phone number-785-284-0888
Parish Rectory: 1042 South 14™ Street, Sabetha; phone-785-284-3068
Fr. Anthony, sacrament assistant: anthonychendumallilgmail.com or 785-294-8862
Administrator: Fr. Arul @ acarasala@hotmail.com; Address: 411 Pioneer St. Seneca. KS 66538
Gina Sallman (Director of Faith Formation) at gina@nekansascatholics.org or 785-285-0590
Bulletin editor contact: Anna Marie Segenhagen-email wayanna@jbntelco.com Phone 785-866-2995
Hall rental contact: Jan Grollmes at 620-341-7115: Funeral dinner contact: Sharon Bloom@866-2506
Parish Texting: text NEKSCATHOLICS to 84576
Mass times: Sacred Heart--4 p.m. Saturday & 10:30 a.m. Sunday: St. Augustine--8:30 a.m. Sunday;
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MASS INTENTIONS:

Tuesday, May 1--Sacred Heart--5:15 p.m.--Joan & Clyde Wenger, deceased

Tuesday, May 1--St. Augustine--6 p.m.--Dave Henry, deceased

Wednesday, May 2--St. James--8 a.m.--Special Intention of the Wayne Segenhagen family
Wednesday, May 2--Sacred Heart--5:15 p.m.--Mallary Mitchell

Thursday, May 3--Sacred Heart--5:15 p.m.--L&D Members of the Sacred Heart Altar Society

Friday, May 4--Sacred Heart--5:15 p.m.--

Saturday, May 5--Sacred Heart--4 p.m.--Teri & Rick Speers , deceased

Saturday, May 5-- St. James--6:30 p.m.--Randy & Alice Tanking’s 40th Wedding Anniversary
Sunday, May 6--St. Augustine--8:30 a.m--Parishioners of Sacred Heart, St. Augustine & St. James St.

Augustine

Sunday, May 6--Sacred Heart--10:30 a.m.--Nancy Broxterman, deceased

ACOLYTES FOR May 5 OFFERTORY

Abby Shumaker, Trenton Talley, Alex Rowland Randy Henry

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS LECTOR

Randy & Alice Tanking, Anissa Bloom Barb Clowe

GREETERS COUNTERS

Wayne & Anna Marie Segenhagen David Shumaker/Ken
Stallbaumer

CLEANERS for May 2
Ellie Haverkamp and Shirley Hutfles

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

Saturday, May 5, is our 12-hour adoration. Please find a substitute if you cannot keep
your timeslot.

The Wetmore Lions Club will be hosting a pancake/biscuits and gravy breakfast on Sunday, April
29, from 8a.m.to 12:30 p.m. Free-will donation.

There will be a Special “Prom Mass” for Sacred Heart on April 29 at 6 p.m. at St. James.

JOURNEY INTO THE WORLD OF MOTHER TERESA Come and See! A Photojournalist’s
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“Journey into the World of Mother Teresa” will be presented on Monday, May 14, 2018 at Mother Teresa
Church, 2014 NW 46th Street, Topeka, Kansas, in the parish hall. There will be a Taco Bar meal at 5:30
p.m., with a presentation at 7:00. There is no cost for this event, but a free-will offering will be accepted.

FORMED PICK OF THE WEEK ST. JOSEPH: PATRON OF THE UNIVERSAL CHURCH
Draw closer to the humble, faithful father entrusted no only with the paramount mission of protecting
Jesus and Mary, but also to us as a powerful intercessor. In this captivating talk, Dr. Mark Miravalle
explores Saint Joseph's hidden life, powerful witness, and continued influence in the world today. Listen
on formed.org by using our parish code: b70478 or nekansascatholics.formed.org.

Kindergarten 2018-2019 If you will have a kindergarten student in the new school year, please contact
Gina Sallman at gina@nekansascatholics.org so that we can prepare for our CCD kindergarten class.

Thank You Catechists "Let your light shine" from Matthew 5:16 was our theme for our CCD year! It is
about asking Jesus to shine through us in everything we do and say so that others may come to know Him
through us. Our catechists are a perfect example of Jesus' light radiating in our community. These parent
volunteers selflessly give of their time and talent for our youth faith formation programs. Thank you each
year is not adequate, but our families and parish community are very grateful for their service and
faithfulness. Thank you! We had a blessed year:

Anissa Bloom- K-2nd with assistance from Kelsi Fouraker; Leigh Ann Schultejans-3rd-5th with
assistance from Shelli Burdiek; Jan Grollmes- 6th grade; Ellie Haverkamp and David Shumaker- 7th/8th
grade and high school - Gina Sallman.

CCD/CYO Dates to Note: 1). Sunday, May 19th- "Graduation Mass" at 6:30 p.m. 2). July
15th-20th- Totus Tuus Week 3). August 18th- Adult/Catechist Mini Retreat in Seneca 4).August
18th- Kelly Youth Rally

SAINT PAUL’S OUTREACH CITY-WIDE PRAYER BREAKFAST; MAY 16, 2018 Register today
for the Saint Paul's Outreach City-Wide Prayer Breakfast on May 16! Help us celebrate and pray for the
young adults of Kansas City "For Generations to Come". Special guests include Archbishop Naumann
and Bishop Johnston. More information can be found at www.spo.org/kcbreakfast. All funds raised from
this prayer breakfast are tax deductible and go toward our mission of building Catholic communities that
awaken faith on campus and within young adult environments in Kansas City.

Please remember in your prayers the following persons. If you want to add or delete anyone to the
list, contact Anna Marie Segenhagen at 866-2995. Jim Wecker, Marilyn Showman, Frank Hulsing, Jerry
Lueger, Walter (Bubba) Junod, Colter Eisenbarth, Larry Sudbeck, Shirley Schmitz, Randy Rahberg,
Dorothy Henry, Charles Kennedy, Roger Haverkamp, Lynn Mulroy, Andrew Perez, Shirley Fisher, Kyle
Lindteigen, Wayne Henry, Jeanne Cox, Jenae Claycamp, Sue Ann Jackman, Nolan Tomlinson, Lester
Stallbaumer, and those who have lost loved ones.

Our parish's church picnic will be Sunday, June 10th. If you would like to place a donation or item on
the Chance Book please contact Sharon Bloom at 866-2506 or 364-0674.

WORLDWIDE MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER MARRIED COUPLES Athletes and musicians practice
hours to become the best. Professionals work hard to become successful. How many hours have you
devoted to making your marriage the best it can be? Attend a Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend
and give your relationship the attention it deserves. The next Weekend in Kansas City is July 13-15, 2018
For more information or to apply, please visit our website: www.wwme4youandme.org or call Tony &
Barb Zimmerman, 816-741-4066 or email tonybarbz@prodigy.net Worldwide Marriage Encounter
Mission statement: The mission of Worldwide Marriage Encounter is to proclaim the value of Marriage
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and Holy Orders in the Church and in the world.

SCHOOL OF LOVE “DATE NIGHT” Hundreds of couples, of all ages, from both KC dioceses have
joined us (and now re-join us) for Date Night! We want you to do the same! We kick off your date with a
happy (half) hour, appetizers, & a brief talk on faith+marriage+family... then you go finish your date
together alone. It’s a great & meaningful (& fun) way to kick-start your date. Join us on the Plaza at
Classic Cup (Cellar) on Thurs, May 3rd at 6:30-7:30pm to Kick-off your Date Night! Date Night is a
School of Love event. Check it out online: www.schooloflovekc.com/datenight

“Children, let us love not in word or speech but in deed and truth.” — 1 JOHN 3:18 —
Regarding our Catholic faith, do you “walk the talk?” Do your actions reflect what it means to be
a good disciple? Are you an active participant at Sunday Mass? Are you joyful when
participating in parish ministry? Do you give gratefully and generously with your financial
support to your parish and other Church needs? If not, it's not too late to start!

MARRIAGE MINUTE Marriage Minute When someone asks how you are, does your answer include
the word “busy?” The stress and exhaustion that comes with constant busyness are hard on our marriages!
Here are some reflections on the topic from this weekend’s Gospel: ¢ Cut activities that do not “bear fruit”
in your family life. Be brave! ¢ Look for ways to “prune” your fruitful activities, so they take less time,
run more smoothly or accomplish more than one objective. * Stay connected to the “vine” by building in
times of individual and couple prayer, plus times to connect as spouses like attending a marriage
enrichment together. For couple prayer resources, visit www.JoyfulMarriageProject.com

CREATING FINANCIAL SECURITY FOR A LOVED ONE WITH SPECIAL NEEDS The Office
of Special Needs Ministry for the Archdiocese of Kansas City in Kansas and EMBRACE are
cosponsoring a workshop to educate parents/guardians with a loved one with special needs on how to
prepare for two generations of financial security. The workshop will show attendees how to build a team
and cover the key aspects for a special needs plan. We will discuss a 5290ABLE account vs. a Special
Needs Trust and why they are BOTH important. Speakers will be Casey Conneally, Attorney as well as
Kacy Seitz and Debbie Niemann from Northwestern Mutual. All 3 are parents of a special needs child.
Wednesday May 9, 2018 Cure of Ars Catholic Church Fr. Burak Room 9401 Mission Road Leawood, KS
66206 6:30pm Wine, cheese and dessert social. 7:00-8:00pm Presentation Childcare will be provided.
Please RSVP for childcare to Jody O’Rourke at 913.647.3059 or jorourke@archkck.org

WALKING WITH PURPOSE—FREE EVENT! Are you looking to deepen your parishioners'
relationships with Christ? Would you like to encourage deeper relationships within your parish
community? Consider inviting a "leading lady" in your parish to attend this FREE event to learn more
about Walking with Purpose! The Walking with Purpose bible study helps women know Christ -- to
know His Heart, to know His tenderness, to know His mercy and to know His love. Walking with
Purpose aims to help women enjoy a deeper personal relationship with Jesus, nurtured through personal
Bible study and small group discussions created just for women. Today, WWP is active in over 250
parishes in the US, Canada and Europe. What: Learn More about Walking with Purpose Event When:
Wednesday, May 16th -- 9:30am and 7:00pm Where: St. Catherine of Siena -- 3642 N. Ridge Road,
Wichita KS 67205 Use the link below to view flyer with more information
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1gTzOWTRP_hWJILZNxKTbAKBJcSZ3ENNk2YiBgcAMND34/edit?

usp =sharing

NATIONAL WEBINAR ON PROTECTING YOUTH FROM PORNOGRAPHYThe Religious
Alliance Against Pornography (RAAP) is providing two national webinars entitled “Parents, Kids and
Porn: The Conversation” on May 15 at 11:00 a.m. and May 22 at 7:00 p.m. The webinar will address how
to initiate age- appropriate discussion, free of fear and shame, how to approach technology, social media
and pornography, and ultimately how to create an atmosphere of openness and honesty in homes where
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parents are the go-to person for their children. Registration and more information is available at
www.religiousalliance.org

FAMILY SPECIAL NEEDS SUMMER CAMP A summer camp for families who have a child (or
children) with special needs will be held Friday, June 29th to Sunday, July 1st at Prairie Star Ranch in
Williamsburg. Go to www.archkck.org/specialneeds for details or contact Tom Racunas, Lead Consultant
for the Special Needs Ministry at tracunas@archkck.org or 913.647.3054.

TOTUS TUUS FOR PEOPLE WITH SPECIAL NEEDS The Totus Tuus Teams will offer an adapted
Totus Tuus program for people with special needs. This program is designed for persons 6 to adult with
intellectual/developmental disabilities. Monday July 23 to Friday July 27 2018 10:00am — 2:00pm Queen
of the Holy Rosary Parish 7023 West 71st Street Overland Park, KS 66204 Registration Deadline is
Monday July 2, 2018. For information on how to register and/or volunteer please see our website at
www.archkck.org/specialneeds or contact Tom Racunas at 913.647.3059 or tracunas@archkck.org.

Audio Access to The Leaven The Leaven is available through the University of Kansas Audio-Reader
Service for those who are blind, have low vision or are otherwise print disabled (non-reader, dyslexic).
For information on how to receive this service, contact the Audio-Reader general office at 785.864.4600
or The Archdiocesan Special Needs Ministry at 913.647.3054 or email tracunas@archkck.

CREATING FINANCIAL SECURITY FOR A LOVED ONE WITH SPECIAL NEEDS The Office
of Special Needs Ministry for the Archdiocese of Kansas City in Kansas and EMBRACE are
cosponsoring a workshop to educate parents/guardians with a loved one with special needs on how to
prepare for two generations of financial security. The workshop will show attendees how to build a team
and cover the key aspects for a special needs plan. We will discuss a 5290ABLE account vs. a Special
Needs Trust and why they are BOTH important. Speakers will be Casey Conneally, Attorney as well as
Kacy Seitz and Debbie Niemann from Northwestern Mutual. All 3 are parents of a special needs child.
Wednesday May 9, 2018 Cure of Ars Catholic Church Fr. Burak Room 9401 Mission Road Leawood, KS
66206 6:30pm Wine, cheese and dessert social. 7:00-8:00pm Presentation Childcare will be provided.
Please RSVP for childcare to Jody O’Rourke at 913.647.3059 or jorourke@archkck.org

CATHOLIC HEART WORK CAMP Do you know anyone who might need assistance with minor
home repairs such as house cleaning, scraping and painting a home, yard work etc.,? If so, Catholic Heart
Work Camp is coming to the Kansas City area the week of July 9th thru the 12th and would love to help
out. Give the managers a call at 402-306-9043 (leave a message) or send an email to
chwe.kc@gmail.com. Thank you!

Family Day at Prairie Star Ranch Prairie Star Ranch is offering you the chance to step away and enter
into a day of prayer, adventure, outdoor activities, and time to reconnect. Families, friends, and
communities are invited to join us on May 6th from 9am to 5pm! Opportunities include Horseback
Riding, Canoeing, Ropes Activities, and time for prayer. The experience will culminate with the
celebration of the Holy Mass in our beautiful St. Kateri Chapel. Let us journey together on this day of
Christ-centered adventure! Register online now or contact the Team at Prairie Star Ranch.
www.archkck.org/ranch -- 785-746-5693 -- psrministry@archkck.org

Protect Adoption Choice: The Bishops and the Church in Kansas have been advocating for a law that
would protect the conscience rights of faith-based adoption agencies who respect the rights of children to
be placed with a father and a mother. There are many birth mothers who want to use a faith-based
provider for a variety of reasons. We should never allow this choice to be taken away from mothers who
make the difficult choice to place their child up for adoption. As well, Faith-based adoption providers
excel in finding forever homes for hard-to-place situations such as kids with special needs, older children
and groups of siblings. While the bill was passed by the Senate, sadly the Kansas House of



http://www.religiousalliance.org/
http://www.archkck.org/specialneeds
mailto:tracunas@archkck.org
http://www.archkck.org/specialneeds
mailto:tracunas@archkck.org
tel:(785)%20864-4600
tel:(913)%20647-3054
mailto:tracunas@archkck.org
mailto:jorourke@archkck.org
mailto:chwc.kc@gmail.com
http://www.archkck.org/ranch
mailto:psrministry@archkck.org

Representatives rejected HB 2481, the Adoption Protection Act by a vote of 58 to 64. If we can get just 4
members to change their vote this bill would pass. The Kansas House is in recess till April 26th. Please
call your Kansas State Representative today and tell him or her to support the Adoption Protection Act,
HB 2481. For help finding your Kansas Representative’s contact information you can visit:
WWW.0penstates.org.

We would like to invite all children from age 3 through 5th grade to join in this year's VBS - Polar
Blast, Where Jesus' Love is Cool! It will be held from 6:00-8:30 PM on June 8-9 at St. Vincent de Paul
Church in Onaga. Please contact Katrina Larkins at (785) 294-2948. If you would like to volunteer your
time and talent, please let Katrina know!

Catholic Charities is sponsoring a Summer Food Program in Onaga. They will be serving lunch at
the library June 4-July 28 on M, TU, W and F from 11:00AM-12:00PM — no Thursday because the
library is closed. They are in need of 1-2 volunteers each day. If you are interested in helping, please let
Linda Roggenkamp know at 889-4513 which day(s) you are interested in helping. You will be required to
be trained but it is a simple session!

WOMEN'’S SILENT RETREAT Women of all states of life and vocations, ages 18 and up, are invited
to "A Woman's Call to Spiritual Motherhood Silent Retreat" directed by The Fathers of Mercy. Retreat
held at The Sisters of St. Francis in Independence, MO...Friday evening, June 29th thru Sunday
afternoon, July 01st. Cost is $140, which includes lodging, meals, and cost of retreat. Space is limited.
For more information or to register please contact jmjvocationretreat@gmail.com

Savior Bookstore Online Savior Bookstore —we have what you need for this Lenten Season! Visit our
bookstore ONLINE and order now: www.saviorbookstore.com Type Lent2018 for 20% off at checkout.
Don’t see what you are looking for? Send us an email at: savior@archkck.org

COURAGE Courage is a spiritual support group helping Catholic men and women live chaste lives in
accordance with the Catholic Church’s teaching on same-sex attraction and/or behaviors. Through
participation in the Sacraments, prayer, fellowship and moral support, Courage members strive to develop
lives of interior chastity in union with Christ and His Church. Courage meets in the Archdiocese every
two weeks. EnCourage is a separate spiritual support group for family members and friends of loved ones
with same-sex attraction. If you, your child or loved one struggles with same-sex attraction and wants
confidential Catholic support, call the Courage helpline (913) 428-9893.

DOMESTIC VIOLENCE A healthy relationship does not include belitting comments, threats,
intimidation, social isolation, economic control, pushing or hitting. If you’re not sure if you are in an
abusive situation, go to archkck.org/domestic-violence. If you or a family member or friend needs help
now, contact the National Domestic Violence Hotline, 800-799-7233 (24 hours); 800-787-3224 (TTY);
www.ndvh.org. If you’re in immediate danger, call 911

REPORTING SUSPECTED ABUSE Any person who has reason to believe that a child is being abused
or neglected should make a confidential report to the Kansas Department for Children and Families
Protection Report Center at 1-800-922-5330. If you believe a child is in immediate danger, call 911 or
local law enforcement. In addition to making a report to the proper civil authorities, if your allegation,
suspicion or concern involves a church volunteer, employee or member of the clergy or religious, please
make a report to the Archdiocese of Kansas City in Kansas. You may make a report directly to the Report
Investigator, Jan Saylor, by calling the Confidential Report Line at 913-647-3051 or by submitting an
online report at http://www.archkck.org/reportabuse.
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